SUAA Minutes
July 7, 2016
Wesley United Church
Members present- Jones, McLean, Rhodes, Gilbert, Werling, Belles, Helmers, Pano, Yunker, Nelson, Richmond, Brown, Marx, Pledge and Farr.
The meeting was called to order by President Jones at 10:00 a.m.  
The minutes of the June meeting were approved.  Pledge/Yunker
The treasurer’s report was reviewed by Yunker as well as the approval of bills to be paid.  McLean/Nelson
Announcements and discussions included the following items.    A presentation will be made to Senator John Sullivan on July 12 at 11:00 a.m. in his Macomb office by the SUAA Chapter.  A landscape painting by artist Fred Jones was purchased by the chapter as a gift for the senator as he leaves office this fall.  The senator’s strong support of higher education was identified.
Belles took a photo of President Jones with the tree our chapter donated to an area meadow.  Photo will be identified in the Voice newspaper.
McLean gave a summary of the State SUAA meeting.  He gave a summary of the presentations and identified a number of topics discussed.  President Jones identified that a rough draft of the procedural guidelines are on line for review.
Jones reported on a legislative meeting held at Wesley Village Community Center with LaHood, Hammond, Freeze and Tracy in attendance.  They gave legislative updates related to the state budget. 
Jones identified a newspaper article about the state budget entitled “Enough” being factual and refreshing.  
Membership/Recruiting report included the local membership total as 688 members as of today.  Helmers
State SUAA- no report  
S.A.T. –several members who have passed away were identified.
WIU Human Resources Update-  Cigna Ins. is 18 months behind on payments to providers.  There are a large number of employees who have signed commitments to retire in the next 2 years.  Farr
Legislative report- WIU is $30,000,000 short of state payments for the fiscal year 2015/2016.  Members are encouraged to communicate with their legislatures as to our needs at WIU and pension reform.  Pano
Publication report- Publication will be sent out in September.  Yunker will send the fall luncheon information to Belles.  Belles
Foundation report- There was a request for a check off line on the membership renewal form for a donation to the Foundation.  The State Foundation is considering establishing emergency assistance funds procedures for individual members. Pledge
Technology report-no report
Old Business- none
New Business- Dates for annual activities were identified as fall Luncheon, Oct. 11, 2016; Snow Bunny Lunch Feb. 8, 2017; and SUAA Annual Business Meeting/ Dinner, April 25, 2017.
A thank you note was read from Karen Helmers.
There will be a local SUAA team playing in the Hammond Golf Tournament.
Motion/second to adjourn the meeting was made at 11:25 a.m.  Belles/Pledge  
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond, Secretary
